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Madame la Presidente,

J ai 1 honneur de prendre la parole au nom des Etats Membres de 1 Union

Europeenne.

La Turquie, I'ancienne Republique yougoslave de Macedoine*, le Montenegro*, la

Serbie* et PAlbanie*, pays candidats, la Bosnie-Herzegovine, pays du processus de

stabilisation et d ssociation et candidat potentiel, ainsi que I'Ukraine, la

Republique de Moldavie, et la Georgie se rallient a la presente declaration.

Madame la Presidente,

Permettez-moi de remercier la Presidente du Comite des commissaires aux

comptes des Nations Unies, Madame Parama Sen, pour la presentation des travaux

du Comite sur Pannee financiere terminee au 31 Decembre 2017. Je souhaiterais

egalement etendre nos remerciements a [Pedro Guazo, Controleur adjoint] pour sa

presentation du rapport du Secretaire General sur Pimplementation des

recommandations du Comite, ainsi qu'a Monsieur Babou Sene, Vice-President du

Comite consultatif pour les questions administratives et budgetaires, pour la

presentation des recommandations du Comite.

Madame Chair,

The Member States of the European Union attach great importance to the role of

the Board of Auditors. Through its high quality reports and substantial

recommendations, the Board has made important contributions to the UN.

* L'ancienne Republique yougoslave de Macedoine, le Montenegro, la Serbie et 1 Albanie continuent a
participer au processus de stabilisation et d ssociation.



First and foremost, the reports provide the UN and the Member States with

independent assessments on the use of Member States' funds.

Second, the work of the BoA is a crucial component of the UN System oversight

framework, and consistently contributes to better governance of the Organisation.

Finally, on the operational and financial management of the UN as a whole, we

believe the Board helps drive the UN System to operate in a sounder, more

transparent and cost-effective way, that enables the Secretariat to implement its

mandates more effectively and efficiently. This includes the future implementation

of the reforms as well.

Madame Chair,

We welcome the findings and recommendations of the Board and would like to

express our full support for its work. We also note that the rate of implementation

of the recommendations - while progressing, is not yet fully satisfactory, and

continue to encourage the Secretary-General to ensure the full and timely

implementation of all recommendations.

Madame Chair,

In conclusion, the Member States of the European Union would like to express,

once again, their appreciation for the work of the Board, and their readiness to

endorse the present report.

I thank you, Madame Chair.




